
MINUTES of SPECIAL CONSULTATION MEETING of CAMPBELTOWN COMMON GOOD 
FUND held in the CONFERENCE SUITE, INVERARAY PRIMARY SCHOOL, INVERARAY 

on WEDNESDAY, 5 OCTOBER 2016 

Present: Councillor John Armour Councillor Rory Colville

Attending: Shirley MacLeod, Area Governance Manager

1. APOLOGIES 

Apologies for absence were intimated by Councillor Donald Kelly.

Having noted the absence of Councillor Kelly, the Area Governance Manager 
advised that the Campbeltown Common Good Fund meeting was inquorate and as 
such was a consultation meeting.  

The Area Governance Manager further advised the remaining Ward 1 Members that 
following a decision made by the Council at the meeting on Thursday 25 June 2015, 
a delegation had been given to the Executive Director of Customer Services (or his 
representative) to determine applications in consultation with Ward 1 Members, and 
the decisions recorded are on that basis.  

2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

There were no declarations of interest.  

3. FINANCIAL STATEMENT - ACCOUNTANT 

Members gave consideration to a report detailing the current position of the 
investment transaction activity for the period.  

Decision:

Members agreed to note the statement and balance of income available.  

(Ref:  Financial Statement, Dunlop & Co Chartered Accountants, dated 7 September 
2016, submitted.)

4. COMMON GOOD FUND APPLICATIONS (NEW) 

(a) Campbeltown Community Business Ltd 
Members gave consideration to the application from Campbeltown 
Community Business Ltd.

Decision:

The Executive Director of Customer Services determined by his 



representative, to agree to award the group £1,000.00 and advised that 
this was only to be drawn down once the confirmation was given on the 
success of obtaining the required match funding for the project.  

5. ANY OTHER BUSINESS 

The Area Governance Manager advised that a late application in the name of South 
Kintyre Sports Council had been received.  She advised that it was up to Trustees to 
determine whether they would give consideration to the application.  

Decision:

Having agreed to give consideration to the application, Members agreed to award 
the group £200.00. 

6. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

The next meeting of the Campbeltown Common Good Fund will take place on 
Wednesday, 7 December 2016.  
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